
Holland Conservation Commission 
 

Minutes of Commission meeting held on May 10, 2005. 
 

Present: Steven Anderstrom, Acting Chairman, Patricia Caron, Howard Fife, and Rolf Hilbig. Absent: Helen 

Kreiger, Mary vandenBerg and James Wettlaufer. 
 

7:00 p.m. Chairperson called the meeting to order. 
 

7:03 p.m. Minutes of Commission Meeting held on May 3, 2005, were read, accepted and will be distributed. 
 

7:05 p.m. We received from Bruce Griffin of New England Environmental Inc. a map depicting the Waterbars as 

suggested on the Order of Conditions for Thomas Gould, DEP File #184-189 of Allen Hill Rd. Howard Fife made 

the motion to approve. Seconded and approved by all. Howard Fife will call Bruce Griffin. 
 

7:10 p.m. Vendor Voucher in the amount of $66.97 for the Republican Legal Ads for Gary Powers and New 

England Land and Lumber was signed by members and is to be submitted to the Town Treasurer. 
 

7:15 p.m. It has been noted that trees are being cut on the Oliver Howlett property on Mashapaug Rd. Rolf Hilbig 

made a motion that Howard Fife, Agent investigate and question their cutting line since the HCC has not been 

informed of any development abutting the lake. Seconded and approved by all. 
 

7:30 p.m. Howard Fife received photographs from a neighbor depicting Ed Nazzaro’s rock wall on 9 Craig Rd. as 

being totally demolished. Procedure Sheet indicated that he was to re-construct the rock wall at the boathouse area. 

Motion made by Steven Anderstrom that Howard Fife, Agent investigate. Seconded and approved by all. 
 

7:45 p.m. To date, we have not received a return receipt for the Enforcement Order that was sent by Certified Mail 

to Ms. Joanne Barjokas of 37 Lakeridge Rd. Motion made by Rolf Hilbig that Howard Fife, Agent investigate. 

Seconded and approved by all. 
 

8:00 p.m. Kristin Grant, Notary Public, notarized Conservation Member’s signatures affixed to the Order of 

Conditions for Gary Powers, DEP File #184-0190. The Order of Conditions is to be sent by Certified Mail on May 

11, 2005 to Gary Powers. 
 

8:15 p.m. The writing of new by-laws for the Conservation Commission was discussed. Steven Anderstrom made a 

motion that the new by-laws be drafted on the 4th Tuesday of each month until they are completed. Seconded and 

approved by all. Pat Caron will be posting it on the Community Calendar. June 28, 2005 to be the first posting 

stating that the Conservation Commission will not have any public hearings on that date and subsequent 4 th Tuesday 

of each month until further notice. 
 

Motion to adjourn made by Howard Fife, seconded and approved by all. Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m. 
 

Respectfully submitted by: 

 
 
Patricia J. Caron, Secretary 
 

 

 

Copies to: Select Board, Town Clerk, Board of Health, Planning Board, Building Inspector, Highway Surveyor, File 

and HCC Chairperson  
 


